



**APPROVED** 

# Minutes **Inland Wetlands and Water Courses Commission**

Regularly Scheduled Meeting: January 9, 2018
Town Hall, Lower Level Meeting Room
617 Orange Center Road
Orange, CT 06477

#### **Commission Members Present**

Chairman Mangione called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. In attendance were, Commissioner Ruotolo, Commissioner Hudson, Commissioner Ross, Commissioner Ewen, Enforcement Officer Allen, and Recording Secretary Lynn Collucci, absent were Commissioner Giovanelli, and Commissioner Perfetto.

### **New Business**

## **Election of Officers**

Commissioner Hudson nominated Chairman Mangione to remain as Chairman, Commissioner Ewen seconded the nomination. The motion carried unanimously.

Commissioner Ruotolo nominated Vice Chairman Ross to remain as Vice Chairman, Commissioner Ewen seconded the nomination. The motion carried unanimously.

Commissioner Hudson nominated Secretary Giovanelli to remain as Secretary, Commissioner Ewen seconded the nomination. The motion carried unanimously.

### Consideration of December 12, 2017 minutes

A motion was made by Commissioner Ruotolo, seconded by Commissioner Ewen to accept the December 12, 2017 minutes as presented. The motion carried 3-0-2 with Commissioner Hudson and Chairman Mangione abstaining.

## Correspondence- West Haven Wetland Application

The applicant, Stephen J. Carbery, for 600 Derby Rd.: Plainfield Ave (West Haven), submitted their request to West Haven to construct a Regional Operations Center, with regulated activities that would be in the upland review area, with a total of 1.34 acres of disturbance occurring in the upland review area. The West Haven Inland Wetlands Commission will hold a public hearing on Tuesday, January 16, 2018 regarding this application.

## **Enforcement Officer's Report-**

Wetlands Enforcement Officer Allen apprized Commissioners that the site work for 99 Marsh Hill Road did not have a proper construction entrance, therefore mud was tracked all the way out to Rt. 95. Wetlands Enforcement Officer Allen stopped the job and the hauling until a proper construction entrance is installed.

Commissioner Ruotolo made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:40p.m., seconded by Commissioner Ewen, all were in favor.

The next meeting is scheduled for February 13, 2018

Respectfully Submitted

Lynn Collucci Recording Secretary